

# October Conference Call Agenda

2<sup>nd</sup> Wednesday call

NEW NUMBER\*\*\* 641-715-0700 Access Code 979892

https://www.freeconferencecall.com/wall/stg\_delta\_tau

Call started at: 7:05

Present on call: Curt, Travis and Zac. Chad sent in a written report

# Zac Garner, President

- Chapter update: The chapter currently has 12 associates (New Members). They are currently in the 3<sup>rd</sup> week of education. They have initiation planned for the 22<sup>nd</sup> of this month. Alumni Help will be welcomed and needed. They have the final fall associate pinning planned for the second week of Nov. this will give them time to get the education in and another initiation before the end of the semester. They will also be starting elections this month.
- We need chapter board mentors for the new board. Austin has pretty much been running
  everything for the last year and this is the first time in a year that we will have a full board
  again. We will have a full chapter E-board at the end of this semester and we need guys to
  work with each spot to help them along.
- Spring Phired up Training: Spring training class would cost \$2500. The board seems to be learning towards this direction if the HQ does not want to invest for the 2017 year with Phired up.
- Spring challenge course/Team building: Would cost about \$300 + 75 for hall rental and food.
   We will try to plan something for the guys after Spring recruitment.
- Date for next joint conference call? Call date is Feb. 8<sup>th</sup> at 8est. 7 cst.
- Homecoming follow-up: I would like to thank Travis Drake for putting in some hard work for the alumni and chapter. This is a great time to get back and meet the guys. Try your hardest to make next year the Actives really missed us.

•

#### **Curt Binder, Vice President**

- Next newsletter: Next newsletter will go out on the 18<sup>th</sup> of NOV. Please have all photos and articles to Curt by Nov. 11<sup>th</sup>.
- Can we get two articles from the chapter? Was thinking one about homecoming and one about the new guys? Maybe Brian could get Matt to write something: Curt will work with Brian from the chapter to get articles from them. It was also suggested that we ask the new members to fill out and information sheet and post a photo so guys can get to know them. It was also then suggested that the Alumni do the same. Attached we have included an information sheet. We are asking please to fill it out and send it back to use with a selfie.
- Article from Bill H.: Bill will be writing something about his experience with Delta Tau for the next newsletter. Keep an eye out.
- We will continue to encourage active chapter members to join our social media accounts and post updates when they are doing something as a chapter.

## Andy Clark, Membership

- New members: None
- Auto Dues payments? / Statements / ???? It was discussed to look into a way to setup an
  auto billing for Alumni Dues. This way alumni would only need to issue there card once and
  each year it would just be an auto debt for the AA dues.
- Andy has also been put in charge of putting together an online survey for the alumni. We
  want to hear what you value and what you want out of your Alumni Association. If you have
  suggestions on questions please submit them. Be looking out for this.

# **Travis Drake, Programs**

- HOMECOMING update: We had a great time at Homecoming. We want to encourage all the alumni who are able to try and make it next year. We had a great group show up and they would love to meet some of the alumni.
- Thanksgiving:
  - Social media postings
  - Rooms need to be booked by 10/06/16 if be guaranteed a room. After that rooms are not guaranteed. Room block is under ISU Sigma Tau Gamma. \$90.99 a night+ tax Rooms are still available but not guaranteed now. BOOK YOUR ROOMS!!!

- RSVP to <u>stgdeltatauchapter@gmail.com</u> Please get the RSVPS turned in asap. The active chapter has been asked to have their RSVP's into us by the 21<sup>st</sup>.
- Some items purchased.
- Formal date, location, and room block. We are looking for spaces for the 8<sup>th</sup> of April. When the VPM spot is filled with the chapter board, Drake will work with that brother on co-sponsoring the event.
- The idea of planning another event in Indy has been put out there. We were thinking Jan, Feb
  or March would be best. We will be looking at sporting events or maybe something like
  paintball that we can do with the chapter. If you have a suggestions please pass them along.

## **Chad Smith, Finance**

- A Grill was purchased for the chapter from our recruitment funds. This was purchased as a
  reward for having 10 guys by Homecoming and also to help with brotherhood events and rush
  events as the chapter didn't have a grill to use. Thank you to Brother Hanson for picking it up
  and dropping it off in the pouring rain. Thank you
- We spent \$218.46 on Homecoming / Thanksgiving supplies.

**Open Comments, Board of Directors or guest** 

Meeting closed at 7:50